DRAFT                             BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES
   Wednesday, May 22, 2013

       Swampscott, MA 01907
Attendance: Chairman, Jill Sullivan, Vice Chair, Barry Greenfield, Selectmen John Callahan, Glenn Kessler, Matthew Strauss,, and Town Administrator, Thomas Younger, Attorney Darren Klein of Kopelman &Paige, P.C. 

Public Hearing:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to open public hearing upon the request of an application for a transfer of  liquor license request from Red Rock Bistro, 141 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass  to Swampscott Restaurant Operator LLC, for a Common Victuallers License under the provisions of Chapter 138, Section 12 of the General Laws as amended to sell all alcohol on premises described as full service restaurant with one hundred and seventy five seats, bar including stools, alcoholic beverages may also be served and consumed by patrons in the outside patio area adjacent to the bar and restaurant (no street access) which seats twenty (20) and by patrons in the ocean side garden area which seats sixteen (16).  The licensee will be required to have a designated area for patrons awaiting seating, pending all payments to the Town being paid in full including legal advertising and abutter notices seconded by Selectmen Greenfield.
New owners Mr. .Hoffman and Mr. .Augusto were present.
No disruption in service to the restaurant will take place.

No name change at this present time.

Selectman Sullivan asked about any prior liquor violations with new owner’s establishment. Minor violations from years past were spoken of briefly.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to close the public hearing, seconded by Selectman Callahan. 
The Board voted on a motion by Selectmen Strauss to approve a transfer of the all alcohol on premises license application from Red Rock Bistro, 141 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass to Swampscott Restaurant Operator, LLC once approved by the Mass Alcoholic Beverage Control Commission until all taxes, utilities and other fees owed by Red Rock Bistro to the Town are paid in full to the satisfaction of the collector/ treasurer, seconded by Selectman 
Discussion:
Mr. Mouzner Aylouche, Assistant Harbor Master spoke on a proposal for a waitlist for mooring and fees. The following was discussed:
· $25.00 waiting fee to be on the list- thirteen names on the list currently- list would be on the Town’s Website for all to see. (see votes of the Board )Waiting list to be updated monthly on line.

· The list is so everyone can see the transparency.
· Questioned that the fees can be paid through a credit card-Mr. Younger will discuss with the Town Treasurer.Selectman Callahan spoke on guest moorings and how competitive it would be compared to other communities. Selectman Callahan suggested inviting restaurants to participate to get people back into the community as guest. 
· Selectman Strauss asked if the fee was going back to the Town and does not go back to the mooring cost. 

· Selectman Sullivan inquired about capital projects. 

· Selectman Greenfield asked what amount would be helpful to the budget of the Harbormaster. 

· Selectman Kessler asked Mr. Aylouche what his current salary was. Mr. Aylouche replied he is volunteer. 

Policy Book for the Selectman was discussed. 
· Implementing a policy book for the Board was discussed. Town Administrator job description is in the Town Charter which has been left out of the Board of Selectmen handbook for the Town of Harvard. 
· Dissolution of the Athletic Fields Study Committee was discussed. ( see votes of the Board )  

· 3.8 section “remove a committee member>

· 3.2 section –the Board was asked to look at this section.

· Police constable section –eliminate.

· No Ambulance- vehicle policy will do.

· Community Planning Commission-Take out.

New & Old Business:
Selectman Greenfield asked when the Board of Selectmen get involves pertaining to employee contracts. Thomas Younger, Town Administrator made it clear that he will keep the communication lines open with the Board on contract communications.

Appointments:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve the attached list of Summer Recreation Hires as provided and recognized by the Town Administrator , seconded by Selectman Strauss. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve the attached list of Department of Public Works summer hires, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 

Votes of the Board:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve a request from the Swampscott Big Blue Football team to host the annual Strawberry Festival on Sunday, June 30, 2013, from 3-6PM to be held on Town Hall lawn., seconded by Selectman Strauss. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve an invoice from Kopleman & Paige, PC in the amount of $15,625.00, for services through March 31, 2013, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve an invoice from Anderson & Kreiger, LLP in the amount of $7,542.84, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion  by Selectman Greenfield to approve the  request from Gary Freedman, North Shore Striders to host the Annual Swampscott Dory Run to be held on Memorial Day, Monday, May 27, 2013, starting at 10AM, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve the meeting minutes from March 20, 2013, seconded by Selectman Strauss.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve the meeting minutes from May 6, 2013, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve the dissolution of the Athletic Field Study Committee, seconded by Selectman Kessler. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve a common victualler’s permit for Qdoba Mexican Grill, 1016 Paradise Road, Swampscott, Mass pending approval from the Health Department and all fees being paid, seconded by Selectman Callahan. 
The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Callahan to create an annual mooring waiting list fee of twenty five dollars, seconded by Selectman Greenfield.
Town Administrator’s Report:
Thomas Younger, Town Administrator updated the Board on the following:
· Creation of a permanent Field Study Committee.
· Capital Report update on the Town’s website.

· Casinos’/ Suffolk Down/ Surrounding Community for status. 

· Update on the Town website-Wooden Poles.
· Link on Town Website under Town Administrator for weekly updates.

· Selectman Greenfield suggested a Town Wide email for information on a weekly basis. Selectman Greenfield offered to help with implementing this program. 

· Permitting Software. 

· Wooden poles updated on the website.

Selectmen’s Time: 

Selectman Greenfield spoke on paddle boarding. Selectman Greenfield spoke on quality of life issues that arise in Town and believes that the Board needs to figure a way to utilize other avenues of enforcement or development new ones. Selectman Greenfield suggested a review of the Town Charter and the possibility of changing to an open Town meeting. 
Selectman Kessler spoke on sand removal at Fisherman’s Beach. 

 Selectman Kessler recognized Bill Hennessey for his 36 years of volunteer service to the Town. Selectman Kessler mentioned all of Mr. Hennessey’s accomplishments and saluted his service. Selectman Kessler mentioned the Swampscott High School auction, his office hours, safety fence at the dog park and the harbor master’s boat in need of being repainted. 

Selectman Strauss thanked the residents for their votes. Selectman Strauss thanked and recognized the recent Cable Auction at the Swampscott High School.  Selectman Strauss spoke on something he had heard during his campaign which had happened as he was Chairman of the Board in the past that he spoken about a Town Employee, Selectman  Strauss wanted to apologize if anyone had been offended by any of his comments as that was not his intention. Selectman Strauss recognized former Selectman Van Dam and Selectman Malagrifa for their years of service on the Board. Selectman Strauss commented he is looking forward to working with the Board and Tom Younger, Town Administrator. 
Selectman Sullivan welcomed new Selectman Callahan and Selectmen Strauss to the Board. Selectman Sullivan recognized Dave Castellarin and Danielle Strauss and thanked them for their efforts on putting together the Town’s Golf Tournament. Selectman Sullivan Recognized and thanked the Beautification Committee on their recent planting that look beautiful. Selectman Sullivan recognized Mr. Bill Hennessey for his years of dedicated service to the Town.
Adjournment:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to adjourn meeting at 10:00PM seconded by Selectman Greenfield.   
Attest:

Maureen Shultz, 
Administrative Assistant 

